
• Name  
John Bell  

• Enter the date of the meeting you wish to present to council  
April 18, 2024  

• Which is your preference for attending the meeting.  
In Person  

• Will there be anyone other than yourself addressing Council?  
Yes  

• Which is their preference for attending the meeting.  
In Person  

• Please provide the names of everyone who will be addressing 
Council.  
John Bell, Mike Poole, Paul Leuverink, Tony Leuverink, John Ozolins 
jointly  

• Use the space below to clearly outline your purpose for 
presenting to council. Provide a brief outline of your subject 
matter including your suggested outcome.  
Delegation to City Council April 28, 2024 
 
On May 23, 2003, the county approved the registration of our plan of 
subdivision M41-187 as attached. 
 
That plan includes 18 low density residential lots on the south side of 
Lakeview Drive of which we are owners, as well as reserve blocks on 
the North side of Lakeview Drive for the purpose of delineating and 
providing safe access to Lakeview Drive from the adjoining property to 
the north then owned by the Government.  
 
The primary access was provided on our plan to the West, some 60 
meters from Oxford County Arterial Road 59, located such that any 
traffic accessing Lakeview Drive would not flow through and impact the 
safety of our subdivision. It has been in continuing use since 2003 and 
its safety was confirmed by a Traffic Study in 2021.  
 
A secondary access was also provided on our plan to the East, in 
recognition that future development of the lands to the north might 
require that availability. It is located such that any traffic accessing 
Lakeview Drive will not interfere with the landscaped median island on 



Lakeview Drive, but it has not yet been utilized.  
 
The lands to the north of our plan have subsequently been sold, and 
the new owner has recently met with residents to discuss his options 
for development of his property and gain resident input. During those 
discussions, in regard to safe traffic flow from his property, he has 
advised us that County Public Works requires him to use that 
secondary east access to Lakeview Drive for any future development, 
rather than the safe primary West access on the grounds that the 
primary safe access to the West is "unavailable" for his future use.  
 
As this would cause any future traffic from these lands to flow through 
our subdivision, and directly affect us, and since Lakeview Drive is 
under city jurisdiction, and since these accesses are part of our 
registered plan of subdivision, and since we are aware of no plans for 
the city to deem these accesses out of our plan of subdivision, and 
since we as residents have no standing to direct city or county staff to 
permit such access, we would like to request that council direct city 
staff to confirm both the legal validity of both of these accesses per 
our registered plan and their safety per the existing traffic study, and 
to so advise Oxford County Public Works as a matter of our safety, 
that the safe West access to Lakeview Drive on our subdivision plan is 
also deemed to be available for use by the new owners of these lands 
to the north. 
 
John Bell, Mike Poole, Paul Leuverink, Tony Leuverink, and John 
Ozolins  

• Will you be providing any additional written information in 
addition to your summary above? If YES please note it must be 
provided to the Clerks department no later than 2:00pm on the 
Tuesday prior to the meeting  
No  

• Will you be providing any additional electronic information in 
addition to documents you will be attaching? If YES please note 
it must be provided to the Clerks department no later than 
2:00pm on the Tuesday prior to the meeting  
Yes  

• Have you appeared before council to discuss the same topic in 
the past?  
No  



Delegation to City Council  April 28, 2024 

 

On May 23, 2003, the county approved the registration of our plan of subdivision M41-

187 as attached. 

 

That plan includes 18 low density residential lots on the south side of Lakeview Drive of 

which we are owners, as well as reserve blocks on the North side of Lakeview Drive for 

the purpose of delineating and providing safe access to Lakeview Drive from the 

adjoining property to the north then owned by the Government.  

 

The primary access was provided on our plan to the West, some 60 meters from Oxford 

County Arterial Road 59, located such that any traffic accessing Lakeview Drive would 

not flow through and impact the safety of our subdivision. It has been in continuing use 

since 2003 and its safety was confirmed by a Traffic Study in 2021.  

 

A secondary access was also provided on our plan to the East, in recognition that future 

development of the lands to the north might require that availability. It is located such 

that any traffic accessing Lakeview Drive will not interfere with the landscaped median 

island on Lakeview Drive, but it has not yet been utilized.  

 

The lands to the north of our plan have subsequently been sold, and the new owner has 

recently met with residents to discuss his options for development of his property and 

gain resident input.  During those discussions, in regard to safe traffic flow from his 

property, he has advised us that County Public Works requires him to use that secondary 

east access to Lakeview Drive for any future development, rather than the safe primary 

West access on the grounds that the primary safe access to the West is "unavailable" for 

his future use.  

 

As this would cause any future traffic from these lands to flow through our subdivision, 

and directly affect us, and since Lakeview Drive is under city jurisdiction, and since these 

accesses are part of our registered plan of subdivision, and since we are aware of no plans 

for the city to deem these accesses out of our plan of subdivision, and since we as 

residents have no standing to direct city or county staff to permit such access, we would 

like to request that council direct city staff to confirm both the legal validity of both of 

these accesses per our registered plan and their safety per the existing traffic study, and to 

so advise Oxford County Public Works as a matter of our safety, that the safe West 

access to Lakeview Drive on our subdivision plan is also deemed to be available for use 

by the new owners of these lands to the north. 

 

John Bell,  Mike Poole,  Paul Leuverink, Tony Leuverink, and John Ozolins 
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